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‘Tis the season. Unfortunately, I’m not referring 
to the upcoming holiday season, but rather, the 
season that brings an influx of horses and farm 
animals into our custody. Farm animals are often 
surrendered at this time of year by owners that 
know they can no longer care for their animals, 

especially with winter approach-
ing. We are proud to be here as 
the safety net when people need 
us to help their pets.  

Much more disturbing, how-
ever, are those animals that are 
made to suffer and go hungry at 
the hands of their owner before 
someone notices their plight and 
calls authorities. In recent weeks, 

our cruelty investigators have been called out 
on numerous rescues involving equine and farm 
animals. Those calls resulted in two ponies, five 
horses and two goats being added to the 11 horses 

that were already in our care, bringing the equine 
total to 18! 

Each of the nine new animals show physical 
signs of neglect. Mostly they are thin, some very 
thin. The most striking of the cases was also the 
most recent, when three horses were retrieved 
from a home more than an hour away. 

Two of the three were noticeably thin, with ribs 
and hips visible, but sadly, nothing I hadn’t seen 
before. I knew when I saw them that they would 
eventually be OK — we could bring them back 
and find them a home. 

Then, I saw the third horse of the group. My 
breath caught in my throat and tears filled my 
eyes. No animal should be made to suffer this 
much. He was the most emaciated horse I’ve 
seen in my 11 years here. He was tall, just a bit 

By Sheila Ryan
Director of Development & Marketing

A haven for our horses

I’ll admit it. I’m a sucker for a cute cor-
gi. It’s pretty rare that we see them come 
through our shelter. So when I heard that 
we had a purebred Pembroke Welsh Corgi 
named Snickers in our care, I did what any 
corgi enthusiast would do, I immediately 
got down on the floor and tried to hug him. 
I was so blinded by his extreme cuteness, I 
didn’t immediately pick up on the fact that he 
was really, really miserable. He growled his 
displeasure at being touched and I quickly 
backed away. It wasn’t until I read through 
his paperwork that I understood why this 
poor baby was so cranky. He had a nasty, 
painful infection in both ears. His nails were 
so long they had curled over into his tender 
pads and he definitely didn’t want anyone to 

touch them. His coat was dull, dirty and mat-
ted. Someone along the way failed to give this 
little guy basic care and he was really suffer-
ing. To be honest, after realizing the level of 
neglect he’d been forced to endure, the urge 
to scoop him up and cover him in kisses was 

By Courtney Vavra
Manager of Annual Fund & Digital Marketing 

MORE 
INSIDE

Meet Riley, another 
rescued horse being 

cared for by our 
awesome barn staff 

and volunteers.
Page 4.

See HORSES, Page 11

Holiday hugs

See SNICKERS, Page 9

Donate Now

Give Hope to 
Homeless and 

Abused Animals

Holiday Fund Drive 2018

Ash and two other horses were rescued in early 
October. This Off-the-Track Thoroughbred is 
believed to be in his mid-twenties and is the 
leader of the herd.

My breath caught in my throat 
and tears filled my eyes. No animal 
should be made to suffer this much.

Our trainers are 
working with the 
German Shepherd 
puppies to prevent 
deteriorating 
effects due to long 
term confinement. 
Our trainer checks 
in to explain what 
this entails and 
why it’s important.

Behavior & 
Training, Page 5
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Dear Friends and Supporters,
Oh how the times have changed… and for 

the better… Just this past week, we experi-
enced something that I never, ever thought 
would be possible. We joyfully adopted not 
one, but two 19-year-old cats into new forev-
er homes. Now, this may not seem surprising 
to some of you, even expected perhaps, but 
for those of us who have been involved in 
the agency for more than 10 or 15 years, it is 
truly an accomplishment not to dismiss.

In the mid-1990s, it was the policy of the 
agency to only accept surrendered animals 
that were seven years of age or younger. 
Animals that were eight and above were not 
considered adoptable among so many kit-
tens and younger cats vying for the attention 
of potential adopters. Then, animals were 
adopted only after a refundable deposit was 
left to ensure that they would be sterilized 
by a local veterinarian, an attempt to quell 
the extreme overpopulation we were facing. 
Sadly, we could only confirm a percentage of 
surgeries were performed and kitten season 
would hit each year with full force.  

Then as we progressed, not only were we 
able to spay and neuter animals prior to 
adoption, but pediatric surgery evolved and 
we were able to ensure that every animal that 
left the agency would no longer be able to 
reproduce. Today, this also includes rabbits 
and many of our farm animals.  

The number of stray and local unwanted 
animals began to decline. Our efforts were 
truly making an impact! We were seeing a 
change in the population that was arriving at 
our door seeking shelter, food and care. The 
great news was the sheer number of animals 
needing our assistance was diminishing. 
However, the challenges to care for those who 
do arrive have grown dramatically.  

In the past, we had to manage for capaci-
ty, a flood without end. Today we still have 
to manage the incoming animals to ensure 
the highest quality of care for each of them 
because the animals that need us, need much 

more from us.  
Our goal is to find homes for all the unwant-

ed and homeless animals, regardless of age.  
This requires much more medical and behav-
ioral support, it takes more time and ultimate-
ly costs much more to heal them and prepare 
them for adoption. Now, thanks to the recog-
nition that all animals that can be treated or 
trained deserve the chance of a new future, we 
provide that support for each of them, regard-
less of how long they will be with us. 

It definitely costs more to change the 
outcomes for these wonderful pets but they 
deserve it. They are loved, wanted and thanks 
to you, our supportive community, are able 
to find their new best friend.  

We are truly grateful for all of your sup-
port and hope that you are as excited and as 
inspired by these changing times as we are.  

On behalf of all the animals — both young 
and old, thank you!

Lisa Dennison
Executive Director

http://www.nhspca.org
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The end of September marks many things: the 
return to school, the beginning of fall, and the 
last month before horses are required to have 
shelter in New Hampshire. But for me, Septem-
ber marks the third month working as a Humane 
Agent at the New Hampshire SPCA. 

What is a Humane Agent? We take calls regard-
ing animal cruelty, abuse, and neglect throughout 
the state. We are, after all, the New Hampshire 
SPCA. We conduct investigations in cooperation 
with law enforcement, rescue animals from terri-
ble conditions, help pet owners find their missing 
family members, and respond to disasters... just 
to name a few of our responsibilities.

I’ve spent the better part of the past two years 
training on animal rescue, investigations, state 
laws and every single service our department 
provides. Prior to that, I was a kennel technician, 
taking care of the animals our Agents brought 
in. I became interested in becoming a Humane 
Agent the moment I met Steve, the Field Services 
Manager and my now-supervisor.

My first case ended with the surrender of two 
animals who are now in our barn program and 
being cared for by my co-workers and caring 
volunteers. I’ve rescued a dog from the marsh, 
brought in several cats, and educated many pet 
owners on state animal welfare laws. I have trav-
eled all over the state, learning of many towns I 
had never even heard of before. 

We prefer to work with pet owners to keep the 
animals in loving homes, correcting any issues 
that are present. If need be, though, we will do 
what is necessary and work with law enforcement 
to remove animals from neglectful situations. 

I am proud to work for the NHSPCA as a 

Humane Agent because no matter the chal-
lenge, no matter the number of animals, we 
will speak for those that cannot speak for 
themselves. I’d like to think our founder, Sarah 
Pickering, is smiling down from above at all 
the work we are doing to carry on the mission 
of the Society. 

I have an important note for the winter: Horses 
are required to have shelter from November 1st, 
to April 15th of each year. This can either be a 
three-sided structure with a roof or access to a 

barn, neither of which can have the horse tied in 
them. 

Dogs are required to have shelter year-round, 
and the NHSPCA recommends bringing your 
pets in during poor weather conditions. As I 

demonstrated last 
year (I spent several 
hours outside in a dog 
house), if you’re cold, 
they’re cold. Bring 
them inside. 

The NHSPCA has 
been the state’s go-to 
agency for animal 
welfare and cruelty in-
vestigations since 1872, 
and we will continue 
to carry this torch long 
after I am retired and 
sitting in a rocking 

chair. But, we cannot do this alone: We need your 
help now more than ever. 

That’s right, you can have a direct impact on the 
welfare of animals throughout the state. Here’s 
how: 

1. Report suspected cruelty, abuse or neglect 
2. Consider donating to our SOS Fund for 
    victims of cruelty
3. Sign up for our newsletter of legislative 
    updates to stay on top of bills that impact the 
    welfare of animals
Remember, if you suspect animal cruelty, 

abuse, or neglect, you can contact our office to 
file a complaint. We can be reached at 603-772-
2921 ext. 111 or cruelty@nhspca.org. We answer 
calls all over the state, from Portsmouth to Pitts-
burg, from Rochester to Lebanon, we are here for 
the state’s animals. Please, if you see something, 
say something. Be their voice.

By Ian Matheson
Humane Agent

Officially on the job

Humane Agent Ian Matheson locks eyes with a 
dog he just helped rescue.

Visitors are welcome between the hours  
of 9:00 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. every day. 

Children must be accompanied by an adult.

Price information and all business 
connected with Rolling Meadow Pet 

Cemetery should be directed to: 
104 Portsmouth Avenue,

Stratham, NH 03885

www.nhspca.org · RMPC@nhspca.org 
603-772-2921 ext.111

I’d like to think 
our founder, 

Sarah Pickering, 
is smiling down 

from above at all 
the work we are 

doing to carry on 
the mission of the 

Society. 

http://www.seacoastmemorials.com
http://nhspca.org/rolling-meadows-pet-cemetery/
http://nhspca.org/rolling-meadows-pet-cemetery/
http://nhspca.org/rolling-meadows-pet-cemetery/


Notes From The Barn

There’s a chill in the air and the leaves have start-
ed to fall which means things are getting pretty 
busy for our Equine and Farm Animal Program! 

With the changing of the seasons, we often see 
a sharp increase in the number of farm animals 
arriving at our shelter. Among the many horses, 
goats and chickens being welcomed every week, 
we have also seen a noticeable increase in the 
volume of incoming pigs, prompting us to dub this 
year the “Year of the Pig”!

In the last five years, public interest in pet pigs 
has sky rocketed due in part to social media posts 
and YouTube videos of adorable miniature pigs 
and piglets. However, the reality of pig ownership 
is a little different than what we see in those cute 
pictures and videos! 

Pot-bellied pigs don’t always stay pocket sized. 
Rather, the normal weight variation for an 
adult pot-bellied pig is anywhere from 50-150 
pounds. Many folks love the idea of a miniature, 
20 pound pig; however, pot-bellies will continue 
to grow and fill out until 3-4 years of age. Due to 
this misconception, we are seeing greater num-
bers than ever before of pet pigs surrendered to 

our shelter due to size issues. 
Because of their intelligence, loyalty and sensi-

tivity, it is often very difficult for surrendered pigs 
to adapt to a shelter environment. As a result, our 
staff has to take extra care to socialize and care for 
these piggies while they adjust. 

Pigs make wonderful, loving companions, but 
they also require regular maintenance to stay 
healthy and happy. Pigs are very good problem 
solvers and require plenty of outdoor time and 
stimulation to stay out of mischief! Here at the 
shelter, we work closely with our pigs to teach 
training basics like how to walk on a leash and 
harness, follow a target pole, and sometimes to do 
tricks like spins and sits. We have found that this 
training has greatly improved the behavior, confi-
dence and overall well-being of our pigs.

If you are considering adding a pet pig to your 
family, we recommend doing plenty of research to 
make sure that you are prepared to care for these 
special critters. Our farm animal staff is available 
to answer any questions you may have in regards 
to pig training, pig proofing your home and prop-
erty, outdoor set up and medical care. 

Adopting a pet pig can be a very rewarding 
experience and we have several wonderful pigs 
available for adoption through our farm program! 

By Carrie Fyfe
Equine & Farm Program Manager

2018: “Year of the Pig”

Ruby, a 10-year-old pot-bellied pig, enjoys a bite 
of watermelon on a warm summer day. She and 
her companion, Kevin Bacon, have been waiting 
for their forever family to come pick them up at the 
New Hampshire SPCA.

RECENT
RESCUE

Riley, a 20-year-old 
off-track Thoroughbred 

gelding, is one of several 
new arrivals to the Equine 

Program at the NHSPCA. 
Riley is currently receiving 

the medical care and TLC 
he needs in order to return 
to good health before he’s 

ready to be put up for 
adoption! For a complete 

list of our adoptable horses 
and other farm animals, 

visit www.nhspca.org.
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Housing and caring for 36 German Shepherds 
in protective custody while they await their day 
in court is challenging. In addition to housing, 
feeding and meeting their medical needs, Ger-
man Shepherds need plenty of physical exercise, 
mental stimulation, human interaction and 
socialization. Without these secondary needs, 
the German Shepherd can develop depression 
or anxiety, they can become destructive, fearful 
or aggressive and develop untreatable obsessive 
compulsive disorders.

To prevent these deteriorating effects due to 
the long term confinement, the NHSPCA creat-
ed a training plan using positive reinforcement 
training, food puzzles, enrichment and provid-
ing social opportunities.

Once the puppies were weaned, they were 
moved to foster homes to grow up in a more 
normal environment. They have more opportu-
nities to socialize with people and other animals. 
They get exposed to lots of unfamiliar, but every-
day sounds like cars and trucks, hair dryers, vac-
uum cleaners, television and the beeps and blips 
from our electronic devices. They learn house-
breaking, what’s appropriate to chew on and not 
to bite.  They are played with and walked, petted, 
snuggled and loved.

Each week, the pups and their caretakers take 
part in a more formal in-house training pro-
gram. Like all our training programs here, only 
positive reinforcement methods are used. This 
means that the pups are rewarded for behavior 
we want and are not rewarded for behavior we 
don’t want. We let the pups know they are doing 
the right thing by marking them with the clicker. 
The clicker is always followed by a treat. Soon 
the pups are actively engaged in the process 
trying to figure out “What can I do to get a click 
and a treat?”

Using this method, the pups are learning how 
to check in with their handler, walk better on 
leash, sit when they want something, leave things 
alone when they are told and lie down when they 
need to take a break. They are also learning how 
to be calm in a room with four other dogs all 
learning, too.

“The training is important because she is not in 
her forever home and she would be missing the 
basic training her family would have given her as 
puppy,” a foster parent said of her Shepherd pup 
who has special medical needs. “Her medical 
issue can be overwhelming at first. If she already 

has the basic training done, it will be something 
a family won’t have to deal with, too.”

This foster parent understands that teaching 
these puppies now is an investment in their 
future. They will be easier to adopt, will make 
better pets and will be more likely to stay in their 
future homes.

All the shepherds receive plenty of love and at-
tention from numerous volunteers and multiple 
staff who interact with them each day. They are 
walked, played with, petted, hugged, and some-
times they get to just hang out with a volunteer 
in a quiet room or out on a bench on a sunny 
day. They get treats in their kennel and utilize 
their brains working on food puzzles and are 
learning some basic behaviors through clicker 
training.

To reduce stress, the dogs are taught “click for 
quiet.” Volunteers and staff walk through the 
kennel clicking the quiet dogs and giving them 
a treat. The dogs catch on quickly and learn that 
sitting quietly earns them a treat. 

This valuable practice has paid off as a large 
percentage of the Shepherds now sit quietly at 
the front of the kennel when a person passes by. 

The shy, nervous dogs who previously hid at the 
back of the kennel now happily come forward to 
greet the passersby.

We’ve introduced the Shepherds to having a 
walking buddy, another Shepherd of course. This 
can help to reduce their stress and teaches them 
to be comfortable with other dogs. The staff no-
tices they are easier to handle and walk better on 
leash with a buddy. They get to play outside and 
they are taught how to sit for the ball and taught 
to drop it upon return.  

A kennel environment is never perfect and 
nothing compares to being in a loving forever 
home. All of these wonderful dogs will still need 
training and adjusting to everyday family life, 
but at least they have a head start.

A head start for the German Shepherds
By Linda R. Haley, CPDT, KPA CTP

Behavior & Training Associate

German Shepherd puppies and their caretakers attend a weekly in-house training program. The work 
they are putting in right now will make their eventual transition to their forever homes much easier.

Have a question  
for our trainer?

Email a question to askthetrainer@nhspca.org 
for a chance to have your question featured and
answered by our trainer in the next newsletter!

YEAR END 2018	 Behavior and Training 5
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Want to share the story of the first time you 
met your pet at the New Hampshire SPCA?

Email mmower@nhspca.org

“Describe the moment you met your NHSPCA adopted pet”

I have adopted two kitties from you guys. 
My first was Rocky who was a senior boy with 
hyperthyroidism. He crossed the rainbow bridge 
due to lymphoma last March. Then last month 
I came in during your “Clear the Shelters” event 
and found Honey who was known as Abby. She’s 
pictured here. She’s settled in beautifully and I am 
so grateful for you guys giving me two beautiful 
loving pets. I will always #adoptnotshop.

— Kendra Danielle

Honey

Adoption gives animals a second chance at 
life. We have adopted all of our pets includ-
ing our current dog, Lou! 10 years ago, my 
family walked into the NHSPCA looking for 
a next family dog after my childhood pitbull 
mix passed away. We stumbled upon, Lou, a 
~1 year old Rottweiler mix. In his year of life, 
prior to us adopting him, Lou was said to have 
bounced around to multiple homes due to 
behavioral issues. Not only was he peeing in 
the house, he was also very afraid and aggres-
sive towards men. He was so nervous in his 
kennel and barking at everyone that passed 
by. But, when my dad and the rest of the 
family approached, Lou’s demeanor changed. 
He calmed right down and was so sweet and 
love-able. We knew then, that we had to take 
him home and every day since, we have been 
so grateful we did. He’s been the best family 
dog we could have asked for. Now 11-12 years 
old, Lou is showing his age but still full of life. 
Hoping for many more years with the dog of a 
lifetime!

— Nicole McNally

Lou

William and I adopted Abby Memorial Day Weekend of 2010. We had both 
always wanted a dog and had finally moved in to a place where we could have 
one. Many people say that you don’t pick your dog, your dog picks you and 
that couldn’t be any more true. We met some great dogs at NHSPCA that day, 
but it wasn’t until our final pass through that this adorable blonde girl full of 
legs and ears came back from her walk. We knew we loved her immediately. 
In the 8 years we’ve been a family Abby has shown us the true meaning of 
unconditional love and trust since day one. Our girl loves love. She is happi-
est when she can make her people laugh, and she will be a complete ham if it 
brings a smile to your face. She is the only girl I’ve ever had who gives hugs, 
and always when you need one most. We’ll never know what Abby’s first six 
months were like without us, but we know that every day since then has been 
her best day ever and we feel so grateful to be able to give that to her. I always 
see pictures on Facebook showing what adoption can mean to a dog, and I 
think you can see why in Abby’s picture that her Gotcha Story is my favorite.

— Kelly Smith

Abby

START WRITING 
YOUR HAPPY TAIL

For adoptable animals, visit  
us online at www.nhspca.org!

http://www.nhspca.org
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We adopted Persephone Peach in 2016, when 
she was about a year old. She came into a house 

with two 
elderly male 
cats, and was 
extremely shy 
- in fact at our 
first (baseline) 
vet visit our 
vet thought 
she might have 
been semi-fe-
ral. It was 
almost three 
months before 
she willingly 
allowed one 
of us to touch 
her. She’s still 
quite spooky 

about strangers, but over time has become the 
princess of the household, and follows us around 
demanding to be petted. We love her to pieces!

— Linda Mary Langley

Persephone Peach

We adopted Jax in July of 2014. He immediate-
ly became a member of our family, and is now 
best friends with our 2 year old son. We recently 
bought a boat and seasonal campsite, and Jax 
loves to sit right in the front of the boat, letting 
the wind flop his ears all around. We discovered 
Jax is a great swimmer, and he gets so excited 
when we ask him if he wants to go to camp! Our 
family wouldn’t be complete with Jax.

— Rachel Pizzurro

Jax

This is Dexter, formally Manfred, who I 
adopted 8 years ago. He’s the best part of every 
day.

— Lauryn Bigelow

Dexter

My fiancé and I adopted Buddy March 
2017. He loves hiking the N.H. 48, cuddling 
and getting pets, and going on car rides. He’s 
been a wonderful addition to our family; it 
was the best decision we’ve ever made!

— Ashley Miller

Buddy

We adopted Sal the 19 year old cockatiel 
4 years ago. He looked so sad all by himself. 
His owner went to a nursing home so he 
must have missed his owner. Sal was well 
cared for and loved. I couldn’t resist this el-
derly gentleman. He is still going strong and 
has quite the personality. He loves to imitate 
me. He has his own cage but has lots of other 
birdie pals to keep him engaged.

— Veronica Atlantis

Sal

We adopted Studley a year and half ago from 
the NHSPCA. He is a purebred Persian and 
just the sweetest cat. He gets along with our 
two dogs and loves everyone. Can’t imagine life 
without our sweet boy!

— Daphne Thurston

Studley
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It’s so heartwarming when we hear of kids in 
our community who ask friends and family for 
gifts for the animals instead of for themselves on 
their birthdays. Most people might be surprised 
to find out that it’s a pretty common occurrence 
here at the NHSPCA. Here are two young girls 
whose kindness and generosity shone through on 
their special day!

Lillian Kelley of Brentwood came for a tour of 
our Adoption Center after collecting donations at 
her 9th birthday party. This is actually the second 
year in a row that she has done this! Her friends 
donated over $100 worth of food and supplies for 
the dogs and cats along with a monetary dona-
tion. It was a pleasure to meet with Lillian and 
accept her donations.

Another animal-loving birthday girl this sum-
mer was Cora Christian of Stratham. Cora turned 
8 years old and only wanted gifts for the animals. 
She was able to donate lots of food, supplies and 
money for the animals. While she was patiently 
waiting for a chance to come in for a tour and 
meet some of the animals she was helping, Cora 
heard about the German Shepherds being cared 
for at the NHSPCA and wanted to help them, 
too. She had a lemonade stand and earned $100 
to donate specifically to help these rescued dogs. 

If you or your child has a donation to make for 

By Paula Parisi
Manager of Humane Education Programs

Celebrating birthdays for the animals

Lillian Kelley of Brentwood (left) and Cora Christian of Stratham (right) collected pet food, supplies and 
donations for the New Hampshire SPCA as part of their birthday celebrations this year.
any reason and would like a personal thank you 
and a behind-the-scenes tour of the Adoption 

Center, please call or email and make an appoint-
ment. We’re happy to see them!

We had another awesome summer camp season 
this year! Almost 200 campers and junior counsel-
ors came together to learn all about animals at the 
NHSPCA. 

One of the highlights of the summer was that 
right before the first week of camp, four tiny 
kittens who needed fostering and bottle-feeding 
arrived at the shelter, so they spent plenty of time 
with the campers and went home with a staff 
member at night. 

All summer long, our campers nurtured and 
cherished these sweet kittens until the last week 
of camp when they were all adopted into loving 
homes! We appreciate all our campers did to make 
sure the kittens were socialized and loved and 
ready to be wonderful pets. 

Another fun activity was rock painting. We had 
a generous donation of acrylic paints, mod podge 

and rocks to make this a fun and economical 
project. 

Staff and campers painted paws on the rocks 
to donate to the Pease Greeters organization that 
greets and sends off troops who are serving in 
the military. We thought the dog-loving soldiers 
might enjoy a rock to remind them of their canine 
friends. 

The campers did a wonderful job with these 
rocks that hopefully put a smile on someone’s face.

Rocks painted by summer campers.

Summer camp rocks!

A camper holds one of the four kittens that were 
cared for during summer camp.
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The NHSPCA was once again honored to be 
the recipient of an Eagle Scout project! 

E.J. Murphy of Stratham was interested in 
building a custom cage for an animal we don’t 
often see in shelters because they are a new type 
of rodent kept as a pet: Degus.

Because degus are relatively new, there are 
not many supplies, especially habitats, available 
commercially. 

Degus are big-time chewers and will easily 
chew through plastic. E.J. worked closely with 
staff, conducted a lot of online research and made 
a beautiful and species-appropriate home for the 
classroom degus. We expect this structure to be 
able to house any degus we receive for a very long 
time! 

Thanks to E.J. for this wonderful gift. Our staff 
and degus love their new home! 

Local Eagle Scout 
builds a degu cage

A great deal of research and care by Eagle Scout 
E.J. Murphy went into completing this project. Our 
furry friends (and we) are extremely grateful!

even stronger. I wanted him to know he was safe 
and everything would be okay. But like always, 
the flash of despair I feel when I see an animal 
mistreated was quickly replaced by a feeling of 
relief and gratitude. I knew that he was in the 
right place and he would get the love and care he 
needed, thanks to our generous supporters.

Our medical team got right to work fixing him 
up. His ears were treated with antibiotics and 
pain medication, his sensitive nails were expertly 
trimmed, and years of neglect were brushed from 
his coat. His physical ailments were treated, but 
he was still emotionally traumatized. 

The shelter environment can be particularly 
rough on touch sensitive animals like Snickers. 
Think about how overwhelming it must feel to 
be leashed up and walked by a different volun-
teer every day. While most dogs thrive and enjoy 
attention from the variety of dog walkers, for 
Snickers, it was simply too much for him. Luck-
ily, we were able to place him in a quiet foster 
home with one of our dedicated dog walkers, so 
that he could work with him one on one. 

It took time and patience but Snickers learned 
that he was safe and no one was going to hurt 
him again. He still has certain sensitivities (sorry 
to say, he may never be a dog that enjoys being 
picked up and hugged) but each day he grows 
a little more comfortable in his skin. His eyes 
are clear and bright, his little stubby tail wags in 

happiness. And that special volunteer that took 
him in and worked with him for months? He be-
came so attached and so attuned to his quirks; he 
couldn’t bear the thought of putting him through 
another stressful transition. He officially adopted 

him, and they are living happily ever after just in 
time for the holidays! 

Supporters like you play such a critical role 
in these adoption stories. The fact is, we simply 
cannot continue our lifesaving work without the 
generosity of our community. This holiday season, 
you can help show suffering animals like Snickers 
kindness and love by contributing to our Holiday 
Fund Drive. Please send the animals a holiday hug 
by making your generous gift here. Thank you for 
caring! 

SNICKERS...
Continued from Page 1

Snickers was recently adopted by a very special 
volunteer who cared for him for months when he 
first came to the shelter and was in rough shape.

We Care Club (Ages 6-8)
January 9 — May 8, 2019 | 3:30 - 5:00 p.m.   

Kind Club (Ages 9-12)
January 2 — May 1, 2019 | 3:30 - 5:00 p.m.

Starfish Club (Ages 8-13)
December 19, 2018 — May 15, 2019

3:30 - 5:00 p.m.

Afterschool Kids Clubs

HOLIDAY VACATION DAY CAMP
During school vacation, the Humane Education 

department holds camps for ages 6 to 12 years old. 
We offer many different games, activities and crafts 
as well as everyone’s favorite: Spending time with 

the animals! In December, our Vacation Camp will 
be held Wednesday, Thursday and Friday, December 
26, 27 & 28, from 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. The cost is 
$60 per day. You can attend one, two or three days 
in any combination that works for your schedule.

BIRTHDAY PARTIES
Parties are available Saturdays 12:00-2:00 p.m. or 
3:00-5:00 p.m., or Sundays from 12:00-2:00 p.m.

Limited Space. Reservations must be made in  
advance. Call 603-772-2921 ext. 134 to book yours!

Humane Ed. 
HAPPENINGS

Visit www.nhspca.org for additional details

http://www.classy.org/give/207066/#!/donation/checkout
http://nhspca.org/programs-for-kids/afterschool-kids-clubs/
http://nhspca.org/programs-for-kids/afterschool-kids-clubs/
http://nhspca.org/summer-camp/holiday-vacation-camp/
http://nhspca.org/summer-camp/holiday-vacation-camp/
http://nhspca.org/birthday-parties/
http://nhspca.org/birthday-parties/
http://www.nhspca.org
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As Fall arrives and we head into the holiday 
and winter seasons, it goes without saying that 
the NHSPCA Volunteers will be here every day 
to help care for the animals and promote the 
agency’s mission in many other ways.  

As well as providing direct animal care, our 
volunteers are out in the community, participat-
ing in activities outside the shelter to help edu-
cate and inform the public about the NHSPCA’s 
mission and goals. Among the many events and 
activities NHSPCA volunteers have helped with 
in the last three months were off-site adoptions, 
rabies clinics, our very popular “Yappy Hour” 
events, and the Poker Chip Run.

For our United Way Fall Day of Caring, a group 
of employees from Lindt Chocolate in Stratham 

helped by cutting back plants and shrubs around 
the grounds and fence lines, and painted or 
stained our farm animal fences and shed. The 
NHSPCA is deeply grateful for the support from 
community businesses such as Lindt and others 
who give to us in so many ways.

In the Development department, we have a 
growing number of volunteers who call do-
nors to thank them for their support. For our 
upcoming annual Auction for the Animals, 
volunteers have been soliciting (and donating) 
auction items and helping to plan the event. 
Each year on the night of the Auction, over 60 
volunteers will help to ensure that everything 
runs smoothly and that attendees enjoy a great 
evening.

Without the NHSPCA volunteers, we couldn’t 
carry out our mission, and we thank each one for 
all that they do for the animals in our care.

By Richard Maxfield
Volunteer Coordinator

Volunteers make the difference at the NHSPCA

A few of the volunteers made sure to stop in and 
visit with Red, a 13-year-old Thoroughbred.

Many thanks to the employees from Lindt Chocolate in Stratham for volunteering at the New Hampshire SPCA during the United Way Fall Day of Caring!
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2018 Volunteer Recognition

25   Hour   T-Shirt
Miriam Andreatta

Regan Bowlen
Jeff Brown

Angelina Ciotti
Leslie Daly

Kam Damtoft
Donna Eyssi

Jackolyn Haydon
Barbara Marino

Joe Paine
Sara Rohrdanz
Jennifer Sylvain
Molly Tetrault

50   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Lorraine Barondes

Rod Bourdon
Leslie Daly

Katie Guello
Denise Heffernan-Stearns

Minda Kistler
Danielle Mooney

200   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Dennis Fitzgerald

Diana Friant
Scott Hodgdon
Brian Mullane

Ann Smith
Dianne Wright

500   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Dick Currier

Sharon Fontaine
Colleen LeBeau
Andrew Warren

1000   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Stephanie Lichtman

2000   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Julie Rossetti-Cipullo

4000   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Judy Hepner

9000   Hour   NAME   BADGE
Barbara LeBeau

During the third quarter of 2018, the following 
volunteers achieved milestones for their service 
to the New Hampshire SPCA. We wish to extend 
our congratulations and deepest gratitude for 
their donation of time to help the animals:

more than 16 hands, and should have been a 
beefy, magnificent being. Instead, his head was 
bowed, his ribs and hips protruded as if he were 
a skeleton already. The wound on his head was 
infected. His eyes were lifeless, hollow. With this 
poor creature, I was less confident that we could 
save him. He was so far gone. Our barn staff went 
right to work caring for him, giving food and 
water, calling the equine veterinarian to come out 
right away. I walked from the barn wondering if 
he would survive the night. 

He did survive the night, and the next, and the 
next. If he had been a hospitalized person, he 
would be considered in critical but stable con-
dition. We named him ‘Sully’ and it seemed to 
suit him. We had new hope that there would be a 
happy life for poor old Sully. 

Sadly, hope can be fleeting. 
After just one week receiving the love and care 

that he’d always deserved, Sully laid down and 
passed on. Our staff is completely torn up about 
this sad horse that we’ve only known a week. But 
we take comfort knowing that we did our very 
best by him, even when his owner didn’t.

The other 17 horses in our care are safe here.  
We will feed them, carefully treat their wounds 

and nurse them back to physical health. Their 
confidence and spark will hopefully return as 
well.  

And, this is just the beginning of the season.  
With November 1st comes the requirement in 
New Hampshire that all horses have at least a 
three-sided shelter. 

Grass to feed on is becoming scarce, and own-
ers who could barely afford their animals in the 
lush of summer will now need to provide hay and 
grain. 

‘Tis the season alright, it will be a cold, long 
winter.

HORSES...
Continued from Page 1

Sullivan, also known as Sully, was in his mid-to-
late 20s and was thought to be a quarter horse 
cross (though he was so emaciated, it was hard to 
tell). The barn staff worked tirelessly to save him, 
and during his last few days, he had started to 
show bits of his willing and curious personality.

Wesley, a 16-year-old paint/pinto mix, has been 
in our care and has spent time with several foster 
families over the past two years.
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The NHSPCA greatly appreciates the concern shown by donors who give of their financial resources to assist the Society with its mission.  
Through their planned gifts, the following individuals made generous contributions toward the ongoing programs and services of the NHSPCA.   

January 1, 2018 — September 30, 2018 
From the Estates of:

Planned Gifts build a foundation for the future of the NHSPCA and a better life for the animals that need us.

New Hampshire SPCA
104 Portsmouth Ave, PO Box 196, Stratham, NH 03885   |   (603) 772-2921, ext. 107   |   www.nhspca.org

Planned Gifts Received

Janet A. Eagleson
Hampstead, NH

Ann Marie Weston
Rye, NH

Ralph A. Champlin
Santa Rosa, CA

Nancy L. Dodge
Colebrook, NH

Reginal Frost
Exeter, NH

Raymond Brunelle
New Durham, NH 

Doris L. Williams
Kingston, NH

Brenda Carver
Londonderry, NH

Carolyn R. Congdon
N. Hampton, NH

Carol Elizabeth Healey
Northfield, NH

A new year will offer a fresh start on your per-
sonal goals and resolutions. It’s also the perfect 
time to take stock of where you’re at in your 
estate planning. 

When surveying your plan, make sure you 
review the following: 

Get a jump start on 2019

Don’t Have an Estate Plan?
It’s never too late to plan for the future. Contact 

Lisa Dennison for more information on how you 
can create an estate plan that provides for you 
and for the animals of the NHSPCA.

Charitable contributions. If you’ve included 
a gift to the New Hampshire SPCA in your 
estate plan, review the details of your gift 
and let us — and your loved ones — know of 

Wills and trusts. Review your will or trust 
for any life change such as a birth, death, 
marriage or a move to a different state.
Beneficiary designations. Remove any ben-
eficiary on your life insurance or retirement 
plans who is deceased or is a former spouse, 
and consider adding a charitable organization 
like the New Hampshire SPCA.
Durable power of attorney. Make sure your 
durable powers of attorney for financial and 
health care are current. A copy of the financial 
power of attorney should be  given to your fam-
ily members, while a copy of your health care 
power of attorney should be provided to both 
family members and health care providers. 
Safe-deposit box. Catalog the contents of 
your safe-deposit box. Give a written copy to 
a trusted family member and note any items 
you are holding for someone else.

Bank or brokerage accounts. Name designat-
ed heirs or a charity of your choice, such as the 

New Hampshire SPCA, as recipients of bank 
or brokerage account proceeds at your death.* 
(State laws govern payable on death accounts 
and transfer on death accounts. Please consult 
with your bank representative or investment 
advisor if you are considering this these gifts.)

(The information in this publication is not intended as legal or tax 
advice. For such advice, please consult an attorney or tax advisor.)

Cross estate planning 
off your to-do list!

your intentions. This will guarantee that your 
wishes are carried out after your lifetime.

It is possible for you to create an estate plan that provides for both you and the animals at the NHSPCA.

http://www.nhspca.org
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BIRTHDAYS................................................... FROM
Andrea....................................................... Pauline Fabiano
Anna Gray..................................Acksone Soumpholphakdy
............................................................John-Paul E. Venuto
Cathy Dawson............................................ Elizabeth Smith
Cora Christian...................................................Kristen Hunt
................................................................. Gia LaMontagne
Dale Craig............................................ Gwendolen Y. Devoe
Debbie Kanter.............................................Janet Waldman
Diane Ralph..................................................... Leigh Peake
Dylan..................................................................Cari Bourn
Dylan Powley.....................................................Lisa McRae
............................................................Laurel Van De Water
Eleanor McClellan................................... Christine Richards
Elizabeth Smith........................................... Jeanne O’Keefe
Florence and Emerson Boudreau .......Mr. and Ms. Larry A. Riney
Hazel................................................... Cynthia E. Connelley
Hugh............................................................Lukas Dmytruk
Isabella and Lucas Stevens.........................Whitney Chabot
Jax Teixeira.......................................................Rachel Perry
Kristy Jarvis.................................................. Gabriel Denick
Lillian Kelley......................Kathryn and Machaon Bonafede
Louise Merrill................................................Frances P. Paul
Madelyn Rohan............................................ Megan Abbott
...................................... Mr. and Ms. Christopher A. Varney
Maggie Meckel............................................... Jeanne Calias
......................................... Mr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Hanson
............................................... Mr. and Mrs. J. Michael Hays
........................................................................David Verani
Marissa Lambert.......................................... Linda Lambert
Mark MacDonald..................................... Kimberly Abruzzo
Nancy Pease................................................... Betty Pasieka
Piper..................................................................Matt Blasik
Ray............................................................. Christine Racine
Rebecca Audet........................... Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Hazo
Sheryl Jabre.............................................. Marjorie L. Jabre
Susan Swan.............................. Mr. and Mrs. Earl L. Greaves
Sylvia Vaccaro.............................................. Chris Oneschuk
Tim Samway.......................................Anne Marie Samway
Vivian Brensinger............................................Jessica Lyons
.................................................. Mr. and Mrs Glenn Pafford
....................................................Tracy and Roger Williams

IN HONOR OF................................................. FROM
Alex............................................................... Joan Donovan
Allan and Kendra Daniel....... Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Kennedy
Brenda Bonnette and Equusamb................... Jennifer Seuss
Briley Gower................................................ Shannon Foley
Bruce Tomcik............................................ Robert Bergquist
Charity and Rich Walker............................. Jessica Maloney
Chase Simpson..............................................Liza McGuckin
Colette A. Murray................................................... Dan Ball
Colin August......................................................Tom Richter
Craig Malinsky...........................................Colleen Malinsky
Dave Hersam.....................................................Mark Noferi
David Choate III............................................. Caitlin Desoye
Derek Howell.................................................... Perry Briggs
Donna Becker..................................................Dennis Tuttle
Doug and Betsey Gray..................................... Tami Mallett
Dylan Powley...............................Tracy and Roger Williams
Esther Asbell....................... Kensington Elementary School
Evelyn St. John............................... Dave and Priscilla Engel
Jean Forrest...................................................... Evan Forrest
Kam Damtoft and Darrell Ford......Mr. and Mrs. Gary Barlow
......................................Mr. and Mrs. Dwayne Wrightsman
Kate and Paul Andrew............................. William Giannotti

................................................Mr. and Mrs. John P. Jemsek
Kayla Binford and Gregory Kilcommons..............Mary M. Avery
Kevin Sullivan........................................ Christine W. Culver
Kris Weyrick-Scott................................................Sally Ford
Liam Cain and Maya.......................... Anonymous Donation
Lili Fichera....................................... Joe and Joan Massidda
Lisa Dennison........................................ Hannah Rothermel
Mason and Kalina Kasprzak..........Mr. and Mrs. Mark McCaddin
Monica McCarthy...................................... Susan Poverman
Morgan........................................................... Susan Schick
Pamela Robinson...........................................Alexis Kochka
Phil and Mary Lyster.................................. Nancy Belanger
Rosemary and James Dolan............................. Zora Warren
Stephanie and Stephen’s Family and Friends... Stephanie Slabon
Tom Coakley and Bruce McKibben................Wilfred Warner
Virginia Garland.........................................Elizabeth Arcieri
................................................... Todd and Terri DeMitchell
......................................................... Dr. Virginia E. Garland
............................................ Mr. and Mrs. Stephen A. Locke
.......................................................................... Sharon Oja
.....................................................................Emilie Reagan
........................................................................ Paula Salvio
.......................................................................Judy Sharkey
....................................................Ruth Wharton-McDonald
Wanda Jones................... Mr. and Mrs. Franklin Rodebaugh
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Hauser.................................................
................................ Mr. and Mrs. Russell S. Manchester, III

IN HONOR OF (ANIMALS)................................ FROM
Angel............................................ Mr. and Mrs. Alan Roach
Arthur..................................................................Sam Heck
Heidi.....................................................W. Arthur Grant, Sr.
Jillow.................................................................Emily Trask
Molly.............................................................Elaine J. Tuttle
Princess and Rexie..........................................Dorothy Veith
Tiki.............................................. Dr. and Mrs. Brian Klinger

IN MEMORY OF.............................................. FROM
Aaron Edwards..................................Bob and Linda Steiner
Albeo J. Desjardins...................... Murphy, Powers & Wilson
...................................................................... Jim Rousseau
...................................................................... Allison Rubin
Ashley Cournoyer........................................... Matthew Coll
.......................................................Frada and Dick Spencer
Barbara L. Johns........................Mr. and Mrs. Robert Caruso
............................................................ Lauren M. DeFranzo
Barbara Linett...........................Mr. and Mrs. John Maloney
Beatrice E. Delisle.................................. Brentwood Seniors
Bertrand A. Dubois.....................................Bradford Dupuis
..................................................................... Nancy Kincaid
...................................................................Kellee Manning
Bette Gallant..................................................Diane Gallant
Brenda M. Talbot...........................................Brian Clement
.................................................................... Lara K. Gilman
..................................................... Mr. and Ms. John Meuse
.......................................................... Kathryn A. Sapounas
..............................................................................Ryo Sato
............................ Thomas Stantial and Ms. Melissa Gallery
................................................... Ling Xiao and Mr. Karl Cai
.......................................................................... Wei Zhang
Brian Shamis..................................................Diane Shamis
Carl S. Olson.................................................... Barbara Card
Carol A. Hawthorne...............................Allen D. Hawthorne
Carol Bessemer................................................Pamela Daily
................................................................ Kathleen Hanson
...................................................... Houghton Builders, Ltd.
.....................................................................Donella Novak
Carol Doran........................................... Wanda Desaulniers
Clifton L. Wentworth.................................. John Ingwersen
................................Stephen B. Lord and Cheryl Mace Lord
................................................Mr. and Mrs. John Robinson

David Fitzgerald.......................................... Joseph Gagnon
David Jones..................................................Linda J. Rogers
Deborah M. Walsh...................Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Abramo
.................................................................. Deborah Currier
..................................................Mr. and Ms. Robert Farmer
.............................................................. Timothy M. Hogan
...................................................................Denise Lavallee
................................................................ Colleen Lillstrang
............................................... Louis and Mary Alice Venuto
................................................................... Bonita M. Ward
Despina Manikas..................................... Christina Manikas
Donna Sands................................................. Jeremy Riecks
Dot Price..................................................... Barbara L. Blair
Earl E. Rogers............................................... David Tilton Jr.
Edward J. Semple.......................................... Nicole Gervais
....................................................................... Kim Gilmour
Eleese B. Conroy........................Mr. and Mrs. Peter W. Anop
Ellen Gray...................................................Dr. Peter A. Gray
Emily S. White Mannschreck.... Dr. Dannen D. Mannschreck
Evelyn Anderson........................................Barbara Colburn
Faith M. McEleney....................... Mr. and Ms. James Baxter
..................................................Tina and Gene Indenbaum
Frankie Wilson.........................................William M. Wilson
Freda Indech............................................... Barbara Indech
Fredrick R. Bailey.................................................................
................. International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers
.................................................................... Lisa Kwmuntis
.............................................................. Shirley Sauvageau
George and Daryll Wall............................ Kathleen A. Lewis
George F. Mercier.................................... Maryanne Murray
Harold G. Nedeau..................Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davidson
Helen Stulgis................................................ Bellamy Fields
......................................................................Jackie Bodner
..............................................Mr. and Mrs. Paul K. Connolly
........................................................................ Erin Gilligan
..............................................................Jacqueline Helweil
........................................................................Kelly Lauriat
....................................................Margaret and Jeff Nicklas
.............................................................................Cris Rallo
................................................................ Lauren Spurchise
................................................................. Deborah Stanley
Herbert J. Price.......................................I.B.E.W. Local 2320
.........................................Mr. and Mrs. Charles E. Minutelli
..................................................................... Bettie Paradis
Hilda A. Russell........................Mr. and Ms. Timothy Boutin
Jack Martin................................... Julia and Donald Martin
Jacob Marsden.....Mrs. Barbara Marsden and Mr. Doug Packard
James G. Maheras..................................... Patricia Maheras
................................................Mr. and Mrs. John Robinson
Janet Walsh...................................................Ruth Twombly
Janice Martin McCredy........................................................
............................. Jonathan McCredy and Andrea McCredy
Jared N. Rumford......................................Barbara Hallinan
Jeanette S. Keenan..................................Roberta J. Keenan
Jeffrey C. England.................. Mr. and Mrs. William Johnson
John M. Potts Sr..................................................Gayle Potts
John P. Davidian...................................... Jennifer Goldman
......................................... Mr. and Mrs. William R. Monson
............................................................................. Julia Sen
Joseph M. Walsh.................................... Diane and Jim Voss
Juliet D. Rasmussen..........................................Jody Epstein
June L. Bean............... Oceanside Real Estate and Insurance
Karl R. Andersen.............................................. Mary Barton
Kenneth I. Chase and Smokey........................... Gail Sexton
Lexie Berthel-Leitao........................................ Alfred Leitao
Linda Johnson.............................................. Thomas P. Feid
Lisa Cote.........................................................Cynthia Webb
Lloyd K. Dutton..........................................Michele Beasley
............................................................Adrianne Robertson
........................................ Mr. and Mrs. Edward E. Rochford
Lucille Lomazzo.........................................Janet C. Hromjak

Margot Evans...............................................Elaine Clement
Marion K. Paulson............................................ Paul Leyden
Mark Goyette............................................. Chris Thompson
Mary A. House.......................... DeStefano & Associates, Inc
.....................................................NHCSI Board of Directors
Mary Cutler....................................................Cynthia Lewis
Mary Elizabeth Staniels.................................Rita Georgeou
..............................................................Elizabeth M. Stone
Mary Jane Werner...................................Sherin H. Knowles
............................................Maureen Carey Group Realtors
.............................................. Mr. and Mrs. Alexander Pope
Mary Melanson...................................Happy Senior Citizen
Meghan E. Thomas...................................... Morgan Rowell
Michael Raines..............................................Wesley Raines
Muriel R. Palmquist...................Mr. and Mrs. L. John Spring
Nancy C. Donahue..............................................Hylah Riley
....................................................................Adelheid Taffet
Norman J. Bistany......................................Phillip J. Bistany
Pearl Moody................................................. Taylor Malouin
Phyllis Grannan................................. Anne Marie Campbell
......................................................................... Candis Daly
Rex Jones..................................Mr. and Mrs. L. John Spring
Richard E. Garnsey.................... Meighan and Fred Garnsey
Riley and Henry Covey............. Mr. and Ms. James P. Dulany
Rita Hutchinson........................................ Bonita Beaubien
Robert C. Gray........................................................ John Lui
Robert Ciccolini...................................................................
............Mr. Greg Renaud and Mrs. Cheryl A. Quinn-Renaud
Robert M. Linnehan..............Mr. and Mrs. Robert Davidson
Robert T. Brown......................Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Job
Robin L. Savinelli........................Herbie’s Famous Fireworks
Roland P. Emerton..................................... Arlene R. Kaplan
................................... Kathleen Kennedy and Tim Francois
...................................................................... Julianna Ross
Ruth Kay McTigue.........................Mr. and Mrs. Peyton Carr
Ruth Meeves......................................Pat and Larry Meeves
Sandra M. Thorsell.................. Thomas Arkell and Marion Arkell
.......................................... Mr. and Mrs. Albert E. Belanger
.................................................................. Nancy A. Pearce
...................................................................The Tuck Family
Sarah K. Norman.........................................Elizabeth Lewis
Scott L. Herterich.............................. Jan and Larry Knights
Susan Leach........................................Teresa A. Hemenway
Suzanne J. MacKay............................................ Sheryl Bass
.................................................. Mr. and Mrs. Paul B. Kilian
................................................................... Debra Kleeman
....................................................................Liberty Mutual
........................................................................Lynda Stone
Sydney McCarthy...................................Patrick J. McCarthy
Sylvia Austin.................................................... Mary Austin
Warren Young............................................... Jeremy Riecks
Wayne W. Smith................... Mr. and Mrs. George McKenna
.................................................................... Patrick Murray
William D. Brown..................................... Elizabeth Lafland
William J. Walsh.........................................Suzanne Sarette
William Sweeney................................. Sandra W. Sweeney

IN MEMORY OF (ANIMALS).............................. FROM
Augie.................................. Mr. and Mrs. James W. Fogarty
Bailey...................................... Mr. and Mrs. Scott Hamilton
Bear.........................................................Doreen Gallagher
Belle.............................................................. Heather Parisi
Benji......................................... Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Cole
Bill.............................................................. Thomas A. Daly
Bismarck................................................Christine M. Lodise
Blue.........................................................Susan Duchesney
Boo and Scout................................................. Jane Kendall
Boots..................................................... Diana M. Anderson
Brenda........................................................ Catherine Chau
Brooklyn......................................................Susan Johnston

The Commemoratives listed below were 
received by the New Hampshire SPCA  

between June 1 and September 15, 2018

See COMMEMORATIVES, Page 14
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Buddy................................................The Matthews Family
................................................................... Beverly Schena
...........................................Mr. and Mrs. Wayne M. Stanley
Buster Brown............................................... Nicole Gagnon
Calvin and Chloe................................Nancy S. McDonough
Chauncey................................. Mr. and Mrs. Allen Laughlin
Cheyenne......................................................Linda Rafferty
Cinnamon................................ Mr. and Mrs. Allen Laughlin
Clara Gaudette-Longchamp...............Christina Longchamp
Client’s Pets.................Brentwood Country Animal Hospital
...................................................Exeter Veterinary Hospital
Coltrane and Annie..........................Gloria and John Pirozzi
Cooper......................................................... Alison Brennan
Corri Seuss..................................................... Jennifer Seuss
Daisy.................................................. Mr. Frederick Courser
Dave.............................................................Linda J. Rogers
Dell Bell...................................................Kimberly Sullivan
Dennis.................................... Mr. and Mrs. James E. Crosby
Duchess........................... Esther Dow and Mr. Michael Dow
Dude............................................................ Heidi Sheehan
Emma..................................................... Catherine Mazella
Eva........................................................... Rosemary Fearon
Fenwick.................................................. Laurel A. McKenna
Gladys............................................................ Betty Spinale
Gracie................................................................. Susan Alex
Gus, Maggie and Tillie............... Mr. and Mrs. John J. Oneail
Gypsy.....................................................Kimberly Theberge
Hailey.......................................... Mr. and Mrs. Richard Lord
Hershey Mae........................................... Sally H. Hollaman

Indiana and Atticus.........................................Abagail Mills
Jackson............................................................. Janet Parks
......................................... Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Pettengill
Jaka and Pooh................ Carol A. Smith and Douglas A. Cloutier
Kita.......................................................Betty Fay Benjamin
Libby.........................................Mr. and Mrs. Jim P. Munton
............................................... Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sheckells
Lucy.............................Mr. and Mrs. Michael R. Lamoureux
................................................................ Brenda Mullaney
Mac........................................... Sagamore Animal Hospital
Macy........................................... Mr. and Mrs. Brian Bishop
.......................................................................Alexa Zaimes
Maddie.................................................. Miranda Marlapudi
Marli................................................ John and Lise Fredette
Max.....................................................................Lisa Butler
Maya............................................................Susan Anthony
Mea....................................................................Gayle Potts
Merwin............................................................. Lori Alderin
................................................. Mr. and Ms. Simon Delekta
Millie......................................Mr. and Mrs. Doug A. DeSilva
Milo........................................................Jackie Provenzano
Mingus and Sadie....................................... Kristen Caswell
Mojo..........................................Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Kelly
Nelly................................................... Kathleen M. Delpero
Nomoe and Peanut...................................Great Bay Equine
Nutmeg........................................................... Nancy Simas
Oitie.................................. Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Pettengill
Owen.........................................................Karen L. Bowker
Ozzie.......................................... Donald and Margaret Lord
Peanut..............................................................Irene A. Cox
Pedro..........................................................Nicole Andrews
Pedro Jose Olivier............................................. Karen Oliver
Penny....................................................... Brenda Mullaney

Pepsi and Murphy.....................................Mark W. Thucaky
Peru..............................................................Patricia Meyer
Petey........................................................ Sue-Ann Fecteau
Princess Lily................................................... Barbara Apac
Pumpkin......................................Tracy and Roger Williams
Rio..............................................................Pauline Lecuyer
Rosie................................................................ Emily Foster
Roxy.................................................Charlotte Chamberlain
Sam and Lucie.................................... Rose Marie Levesque
Sambuca and Asti...................................Melissa A. Benson
Sammi...................................Mr. and Mrs. Arthur Hoffman
Sammy and Nikki..................... Mr. and Mrs. Edward Cortes
Sampson.......................................................... Cate Bartley
Satch and Lucca..............................................Diane Ciaccio
Scooter.......................................................... Janice O’Brien
Seamus......................................................... Ann Ganshaw
Shadow Dancer...............................................Cathy Jepsen
Shambo Family’s Dog.................................. Laura Theobald
Shelby..............................................................Debra Nagle

Sheldon (Basil)................................................ Ian Cogswell
Sid..............................................................Jeff P. Purington
Sidney.......................... Susan Desjardins and Peter Lennon
Simon...............................................................Barb Natale
Smokey....................................................... Carol McEleney
Sprout Marie................................ Mr. and Mrs. Peter Hirsch
Teka............................... Joy Rechenberger and Bill Mather
Tipper........................................................... Carol W. Smith
Toby.................................Judith Crane and Armand Boutin
....................................................................... Mark Garvey
.....................................................................Valerie Garvey
Treva...........................................................James L. Brown
Tucker...................................... Mr. and Mrs. Allen Laughlin
Weezie..................................................Barbara A. Quinney
Wilma............................................................Amy Margolis
Winni.......................................................... Laura Theobald
Yoshi.......................................................Pamela B. Helfrich
Zeus........................................ Mr. and Mrs. Steve Sheckells

COMMEMORATIVES...
Continued from Page 13

HAVE SOMEONE YOU WANT TO  
HONOR OR REMEMBER?

To make a commemorative gift, please visit www.nhspca.org or contact 
Lindsay Sherman at (603) 772-2921 ext. 120 or lsherman@nhspca.org

Ocean Valley
Veterinary Hospital

Come Experience the Difference 
at our Unique Clinic

Your Pets will be 
Glad You Did!

FREE EXAM
Get your 

PET WELLNESS CARD!

SAVE 25% off 
Medical/Surgical Services 

for 1 Year

NHSPCA Adopters: bring this  
coupon and your NHSPCA receipt at 

time of service to receive discount.  
One per pet adoption

  Small Animal Medicine and  
Surgery Offering Conventional  

and Alternative Medicine  
Acupuncture, Chiropractic,  

Homeopathy and Nutritional  
Consultations to raise the level of  health 

to the highest level possible for our  
pets to live longer, healthier lives.

Dedicated to the Healing of  Animals from a Compassionate Staff

Dr. Douglas Lemire  
veterinarian of  30 years

72 Portsmouth Ave. Suite 111
Stratham, NH 03885

½ mile from NHSPCA in Stratham Plaza

603-778-8050 • www.oceanvalleyvet.com
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http://www.classy.org/give/127067/#!/donation/checkout
http://www.classy.org/give/127067/#!/donation/checkout
http://www.classy.org/give/127067/#!/donation/checkouthttp://
http://www.oceanvalleyvet.com
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NOV
9-10

NATIONAL ADOPTION 
EVENT
Petsmart, Seabrook, 1:00-5:00 p.m. 
Are you looking for a new furry 
friend to add to your family? Join 
us at Petsmart for our special 
adoption event to meet some 
great candidates, brought in from 
the NHSPCA!

NOV
17

24TH AUCTION 
FOR THE ANIMALS
Wentworth by the Sea Hotel,  
New Castle, 5:00 p.m. 
The Auction for the Animals is 
an opportunity for you to dress 
in your finest attire, enjoy great 
company, food and beverages, and 
bid on incredible items. The best 
part? It benefits the animals at our 
shelter. 

DEC
15

AN AFTERNOON 
WITH JOHN HOLLAND
New Hampshire SPCA, Stratham, 
2:00-4:00 p.m. 
Author, psychic medium and 
animal lover John Holland will 
present insight into the world of 
mediumship and will deliver mes-
sages from your loved ones on 
the Other Side. 100% of proceeds 
will benefit the Koda Fund of the 
NHSPCA, which helps pay for life-
saving medical care when needed.

DEC
2

6 MONTHS UNTIL 
PAWS WALK!

NOV
4

PHOTOS WITH SANTA
New Hampshire SPCA, Stratham, 
10:00 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
Want to get a head start on your 
holiday cards this year? Bring your 
furry friends to the NHSPCA to 
have their photo taken with Santa 
by professional photographer 
Budd Perry of Memories Studio! 
Registration is required as space 
is limited. For additional event 
information or to register, please 
call 603-772-2921 ext. 127.

NOV
11

VETERANS DAY 
PROMOTION
New Hampshire SPCA, Stratham, 
11:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
In honor of the brave men and 
women who have served, we wel-
come all veterans and active military 
members to enjoy pick-your-own-
price adoption fees of any and all 
adult dogs and cats! While we know 
there is no way to sufficiently thank 
members of our military for their 
sacrifices, we think the love our 
animals are ready to offer is a good 
start. One day only!

NOV
23

BLACK FRIDAY
New Hampshire SPCA, Stratham, 
10:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. 
There really is no better gift than 
the gift of love! Stop by the shelter 
to enjoy early bird discounts on 
the adoption fees. The best deal of 
the day is saving a life!

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Visit www.nhspca.org for event details!

http://www.southernmaine.invisiblefence.com
http://www.nhspca.org
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NEW HAMPSHIRE SPCA’S 9TH ANNUAL

FEBRUARY 23, 2019

Don’t miss your opportunity to see one of the 
most well-respected psychic mediums in the 
country, and at the same time help raise funds for 
the homeless animals of the NHSPCA!

Internationally renowned psychic medium, au-
thor, radio host, and animal lover John Holland 
will present his fascinating insight into the world 
of a mediumship. He will deliver messages from 
the Other-Side during this special charity event 
on Saturday, December 15 from 2:00 – 4:00 p.m. 
right here in the NHSPCA training room! John 
will take the stage to talk about how mediumship 
works and some of the different forms of com-
munication your loved ones may be sending you.   

Additionally, John has donated TWO private 
readings to be raffled. The raffle winners will be 
drawn at the event and the winners do not need 
to be present. During the private reading, John 

will connect with your loved ones on the Oth-
er-Side and deliver messages, which he does with 
clarity, passion and the utmost integrity. This 
opportunity is priceless, as John no longer rou-
tinely conducts private readings. Purchase a raffle 
ticket for your chance at this once in a lifetime 
experience!

John has generously committed 100 percent 
of the proceeds to go to the Koda Fund of the 
NHSPCA, which helps pay for lifesaving medical 
care when it is needed.  

Due to limited space, only 125 tickets will be 
sold and they are already nearly sold out! Get 
your ticket before they’re gone. There is no limit 
on raffle tickets so make sure to purchase your 
chance at this unmatched experience, even if you 
can’t make it to the event! Visit us online to buy 
yours today.  

By Megan Bickford
Manager of Special Events & Sponsorship

Psychic Medium John Holland to present at the NHSPCA

Psychic Medium and animal-lover John Holland 
will be presenting at the New Hampshire SPCA 
this December. 100 percent of the proceeds will 
benefit the Koda Fund of the NHSPCA, which 
provides funds for lifesaving medical care.

John has generously committed 
100 percent of the proceeds to go 

to the Koda Fund of the NHSPCA, 
which helps pay for lifesaving 

medical care when it is needed.  

Save the Date for The next Paws Walk! Sunday, June 2, 2019

http://nhspca.org/calendar/24th-annual-auction-for-the-animals/
http://nhspca.org/an-afternoon-with-john-holland/
http://nhspca.org/paws-walk/

